Harriet Dubner

449 Beverly Road

Ridgewood, NJ 07450

Lila Weisz

359 Southeast 6th Street

Dania FL 33004

Monday, October 20, 1997

Dear Lila:

Just a quick little note to tell you that I’ve just finished reading Jane Austen’s Mansfield Park for the umpteenth time (did you know that she wrote her six novels in seven years and then died at the age of 41?) and want to tell you that you gave me this book on September 2, 1943 with a note on the flyleaf saying, “from your loving sister.” You had and still have a beautiful handwriting.

Esther and Sidney were here for the weekend and left this morning. I keep remembering what you said about two kinds of women, one who rides in the carriage and the other who pushes it. Terrific. 

I love you dearly, my sister and hope you’re ok.

Love, Harriet

